
  

 

  
 

Executive Order by the President of the United States of America – 
Updated EO 13959  

Informative Notice 
 

03 June 2021 

  

   
The purpose of this notice is to confirm that FTSE Russell is reviewing the potential implications of the 

updated Executive Order by the President of the United States of America announced on 03 June 

2021 related to the prohibition of transactions in securities investments that finance certain companies 
of the People’s Republic of China effective from 02 August 2021. 
 

FTSE Russell will not implement any index changes related to General License No. 1B that was 

scheduled to take effect from 9.30am eastern daylight time of Friday 11 June 2021 as the updated 
Executive Order 13959 revokes and supersedes any orders or prohibitions issued prior to the date of 
this updated Executive Order. 
 
FTSE Russell will issue a further notice in due course. 
    

 
 

For further information please contact FTSE Russell Client Services at info@ftserussell.com or call: 

Australia +1800 653 680 

Hong Kong  +852 2164 3333 

Japan +81 3 4563 6346 

London  +44 (0) 20 7866 1810 

New York +1866 551 0617 

  

 

Alternatively please visit our website at www.ftserussell.com 
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